From: Richard Collier <racollier@gov.pe.ca>

Sent: July 17, 2025 3:35 PM

To: Nicole McKenna <nmckenna@csmlaw.com>

Cc: Spencer Campbell <scampbell@stewartmckelvey.com>; Peter Bevan-Baker
<psbevanbakermla@assembly.pe.ca>; Barbara <b.dylla@eastlink.ca>; Christiana Tweedy
<ctweedy@gov.pe.ca>

Subject: RE: MECL Application for On-Island Capacity (Docket UE20742)

Hello Nicole,

Further to the Commission’s July 4, 2025 direction permitting the PEIEC’s request for an
extension to respond to MECL'’s request for a negotiated settlement, | will not have
instructions to provide such a response by today’s timeline. As such, | am instructed to
respectfully request a further extension to end of business July 22, 2025 to facilitate PEIEC
being in a position respond substantively to MECL’s request.

| apologize for the delay, the lateness of this request and thank the Commission for
considering same.

Best Regards,

Richard

RICHARD A. COLLIER
Departmental Solicitor
Justice and Public Safety
Legal Services Section

Shaw Building, 4% Floor South
95 Rochford Street,

P.O. Box 2000

Charlottetown, PE C1A 7N8
Telephone: (902) 368-5064
Email: racollier@gov.pe.ca

This electronic transmission and any accompanying attachments may contain privileged or
confidential information intended only for the use of the individual or organization named above.
Any distribution, copying, or action taken in reliance on the contents of this communication by
anyone other than the intended recipient(s) is STRICTLY PROHIBITED.

If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender at the above e-mail
address and delete this e-mail immediately. Thank you.
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